**From:** Chief Russell Ledford < <a href="mailto:chief@tigervillefd.com">chief@tigervillefd.com</a>>

**Date:** July 10, 2013, 8:37:31 AM EDT **To:** <<u>JDill@greenvillecounty.org</u>>

**Subject: funding request** 

Mr. Dill,

I spoke with Ann and she asked me to review the list that Jim forwarded you and select the most important items. I have went through the list and narrowed it down mostly to the Safety and Security items and one operations item. Below is the list I have completed for your consideration of presenting to council. In all the list is narrowed down to \$10,800.00 and is limited to safety and security issues primarily. We are very appreciative that you are willing to assist us with all these issues as it will help us take care of many issues here at the station and make it safer and more secure. Please give me a call to let me know that you have received this email so I can answer any questions you may have and confirm that you have received our request. 864-895-8855/864-770-5656

Thank you,

Safety and Security issues.

Repair stairs in bay \$1500.00

Install hand rails for stairs per code \$550.00

Install Doors to restrict access to Mezzanine 1250.00

Reseal exterior doors and install auto closers \$1300.00

Replace Bay door remote closers \$1200.00

Stud and sheet back wall of Mezzanine \$3000.00

Install wall and double doors in front of electrical panel area \$1000.00

Operation issue.

Gravel in front of fuel tanks \$1000.00

Chief Russell Ledford Resident State Fire Marshal 2605 Hwy 414 Travelers Rest S.C. 29690 Phone: 864-895-8855

Phone: 864-895-8855 Fax: 864-895-2295 www.tigervillefd.com

PREPARED FOR THE WORST

PROVIDING THE BEST